
The Dallas Center City Council met in special session on January 3, 2022 at 6:00 pm.   Mayor 

Beyer called the meeting to order.  Council members present were Amy Strutt, Ryan Kluss and 

Ryan Coon.  Daniel Willrich was present via Zoom. 

 

Motion by Coon, 2nd by Kluss to approve the agenda.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 

Motion by Strutt, 2nd by Coon to approve hiring Gary Titus as a back-up crossing guard at $12.50/hr, 

effective January 4, 2022.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 

Deb Lucht with Minburn Communications discussed their plans for expanding their fiber optic network 

and the need for a shed location in the Dallas Center area.  Motion by Coon, 2nd by Kluss to authorize the 

Public Works Director and the City Attorney to work with Minburn Communications and to engage the 

City Engineer to research the public works shed area for a suitable location and to begin the lease 

agreement process.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 

The council, city staff and some board members began work on the FY23 budget, no action was taken.  

They will continue with the budget workshop on Tuesday, January 4, 2022 at 6:00 pm. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm. 
 

 

 

Cindy Riesselman 

City Clerk 

 

 

 


